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	Grantee
	Contributing Business (es)
	Amount
	Program

	Hennepin Technical College
	Cirtec
	$47,695
	Short Form

	For nearly three decades, Cirtec Medical has been an industry leading outsource partner for end-to-end product design, development and manufacturing of Class II and III medical devices. Located in Plymouth, Cirtec employs 349 individuals. Product technologies they specialize in include Ventricular Assist, Cardiac Rhythm Management, Neuromodulation, Implantable Drug Delivery and Minimally Invasive. As Cirtec works to integrate key processes and quality improvement initiatives into their corporate culture, they have an immediate need to improve the knowledge, capability and leadership skills of its quality and engineering teams. In partnership with Hennepin Technical College, 71 employees will receive customized training in the areas of Good Manufacturing Practices & Good Documentation Practice, Lean, Project Management, Six Sigma - Green Belt, and Geometric Dimension & Tolerancing. This training will provide employees with key knowledge and skills development and improve the overall understanding of the concepts that will result in improve quality, design and profitability for Cirtec.
Contact:  Richard Kelly, Hennepin Technical College, 763-488-2728


	Grantee
	Contributing Business (es)
	Amount
	Program

	Hennepin Technical College
	Monarch Healthcare Management
	$47,834
	Short Form

	Monarch Healthcare Management has facilities throughout Minnesota which provide skilled nursing, rehabilitation, assisted living and memory care. Monarch employs over 2,600 individuals in Minnesota. In a partnership with Hennepin Technical College, 333 culinary healthcare workers will receive training that will help Monarch retain and grow their culinary team. After completion of an online assessment of training needs and wants, curriculum will focus on Nutritional Psychology, Atmosphere and Ambiance, and Food Preparation. Training will be customized to add elements of health care training, recognizing the unique needs of the geriatric and/or disabled population that Monarch serves. The completion of training will give employees the opportunity to move to higher level positions, resulting in increased job satisfaction, increased wages and education that will be transferable to other jobs in the industry. In addition, training is expected to result in an atmosphere within the facility that feels more like home or a nice restaurant and less like an institution. HTC will be able to add these classes to the Culinary Arts program adding a unique focus for students who wish to pursue a career path in health care hospitality.
Contact:  Suzanne Ciebiera, Hennepin Technical College, 764-488-2724
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